# DISTRICT VII VIRTUAL MEETING MINUTES

## November 11, 2020

The District Commissioner brought the meeting to order at 7:30 P.M.

**MEMBERS PRESENT:** District Commissioner, Sect.-Treasurer, Coaching, Referees, D7PP, Recreation, Registrar

Leagues 2,6,15,16,18,26

MEMBERS EXCUSED: Rules & Revisions, Assistant Commissioner, League 21

MEMBERS ABSENT: Leagues 3,7,8,9,10,11,13,17,19,20,22,23,24,25

**GUESTS**: None

MINUTES: John stated that we will hold the minutes until we have a quorum.

#### REPORTS

**REGISTRAR**: Shirley reported that we have one more year with Affinity who never responds and give no help. They will be testing a new program in March. She added that there was an incident in D8 where a team was claiming that they were CYSA but were not registered. As a result, they could lose 2 years privilege.

TREASURER: We are still waiting for the audit report that was promised by Oct. 31.

**CUPS**: No activity

**RECREATION**: Thanks Pat for the article. We can always use articles for Karl's Komments. He is working with Skip Moss on a webinar for coaches.

**ODP**: No report

**COACHING**: Mike reported that there are try-outs for a team to go to Spain. He doesn't know who is doing this so be careful.

D7PP: No activity.

**REFEREES**: Pat stated that High School sports are scheduled to start around the first of March. He feels there will be problems with players being able to play as many sports as they wish.

**COMMISSIONER'S REPORT**: John stated that there is no D7 BOD meeting in December but in order to stay updated, we will have another Chatboree for Administrators and coaches on the second Wednesday of December. He can arrange for zoom meetings for small groups if any leagues are interested. It's a good way to stay in touch with your coaches since there is a possibility that Fresno might go back to the purple stage. He explained the problems with the office repairs and we are now waiting for a new floor. Linda has been cleaning out some of the stuff and has offered to anyone that can use it.

## **OLD BUSINESS**

None

### **NEW BUSINESS**

None

**GOOD OF THE GAME:** Shirley had just returned from Las Vegas and reported that if any teams are planning to attend the tournament there next month, be aware that masks must be worn at all times and players must be tested negative and have their report in hand before they can play.

There being no further discussion, meeting was adjourned at 8:16 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,

Gladys Olsen Secretary